
Hello, 
 
I would like to submit a comment hoping to get funding for North Peninsula zone 
Emergency Route updates. It has come to my attention that the bridges on Columbia 
Blvd and on Lombard are are not ready for an earthquake and knowing that one is 
expected with a 1/3 change of happening in the next 40 years is scary. These not being 
fixed in time could mean my family being separated. My kids go to school in St. John’s 
on both sides of the bridges. And my husband and I work in Beaverton. If this quake 
were to happen during a work day it would be terrifying to know I couldn’t reach my 
young kids in a timely manner. Or if this happens any other time, we would be stuck on 
the north peninsula with the possibility of a chemical spill from the river is also terrifying. 
Please help insure these projects get funded and taken care of in a timely manner to 
help keep all of us safe! 
 
Thank you, 
Taylor Shimek 
 


